Response-to-Comments

Departmental Comments

Responses

The Antiquitics and Monuments Office (AMO)
{Contact: Ms. Kelly LAU at 2208 4462)

Please be informed that the application site is situated
within the Ngau Hom Shek Site of Archaeological
Interest. It is noted from the planning statement that
(1) drainage facilities will be provided at the site and
{2) land filling works will be undertaken to regularize
the site. Thus, for the part of the drainage facilities,
the applicant is required to confirm/clarify with the
Antiquities and Monuments Office (AMO) whether
there is any ground excavation proposed for the
development including but not limited to site formation
works, drainage works, sewerage works, construction
of septic tank etc. If affirmative, the applicant is
required to provide details of the proposed works, e.g.
the location, extent and depth of the proposed ground
excavation for AMO’s comment. In addition, please
also provide the thickness of soil laid in land filling

works to the site for AMQ’s comments too.

Please note that drainage facilities in majority of]
the site areas have been constructed under previous
No. A/YL-HTF/1128
approved on 18.2.2022.'There would be only

Planning  Application

limited additional drainage facilities (i.e. the water
drains with a depth of up to approximately 600mm)
to be provided at a small portion of the application
site, mainly along the application site boundary
subject to the Drainage Services Department’s

requirements,

Except the additional drainage works along the site
boundary, no extra excaVation works would be

carried out on site.

Please also note that the site has already been paved
with less than 0.2m thick concrete materials for
many years. It is not necessary to carry out
additional land filling works on the site under this

planning application.

Due to no new land filling works and limited
drainage works, adverse impact on archaeological

interest is not anticipated.




